
around the world in 80 days for
children

Around the World in 80 Days is an adventurous tale that has captivated the
hearts of children and adults alike for generations. Written by the famous
French author Jules Verne in 1873, this classic novel takes readers on a
journey across the globe, filled with excitement, challenges, and the spirit
of exploration. The story follows a man named Phileas Fogg, who makes a bet
that he can travel around the world in just 80 days. This article will delve
into the thrilling journey, the characters, the places visited, and the
lessons learned along the way, making it a perfect read for children who love
adventure.

Meet the Main Characters

The story features several intriguing characters that make Phileas Fogg's
journey even more exciting. Here are the main characters:

1. Phileas Fogg

Phileas Fogg is the protagonist of the story. He is a wealthy and punctual
Englishman who is known for his calm demeanor and love for routine. Fogg
lives a very structured life, and his meticulous nature makes him an
interesting character. When he takes the bet to travel around the world in 80
days, he showcases his determination and resourcefulness.

2. Passepartout

Passepartout is Fogg's loyal servant who joins him on his journey. He is a
cheerful and resourceful character who often helps Fogg out of tricky
situations. Passepartout brings a sense of humor and warmth to the story,
making him a beloved companion.

3. Aouda

Aouda is an Indian princess whom Fogg and Passepartout rescue during their
journey. She is brave, intelligent, and kind-hearted. Aouda becomes an
important part of the adventure, and her presence adds depth to the story.

4. Detective Fix

Detective Fix is an interesting antagonist in the story. He believes that
Phileas Fogg is a thief who has stolen a large sum of money and follows him
throughout the journey, hoping to arrest him. His relentless pursuit adds
tension to the narrative.



The Exciting Bet

The adventure begins in London at the Reform Club, where Phileas Fogg makes a
wager with his fellow club members. They are skeptical that he can complete a
journey around the world in just 80 days. To prove them wrong, Fogg bets
£20,000—a tremendous amount of money at the time.

The Challenge

Fogg's challenge is to travel around the globe in 80 days, using whatever
means of transportation he can find. This includes:

- Trains
- Ships
- Elephants
- Hot air balloons

With a determined heart, Fogg sets off on his adventure.

Journeys and Destinations

Phileas Fogg’s journey takes him to various locations, each with its unique
culture and challenges. Here are some of the key stops along the way:

1. Paris, France

Fogg's first stop is in Paris, where he takes in the sights and uses the
train to continue his journey. The beauty of the Eiffel Tower and the charm
of the French streets create a magical atmosphere.

2. India

In India, Fogg and Passepartout rescue Aouda from a dangerous situation. This
part of the journey highlights the richness of Indian culture and the
importance of kindness and bravery.

3. Hong Kong

In Hong Kong, Fogg faces unexpected challenges, including delays and the
pursuit of Detective Fix. The bustling city showcases a blend of Eastern and
Western cultures.

4. America

As Fogg travels across the United States, he encounters thrilling adventures,



including a train chase and the vast landscapes of the Wild West. The journey
through America represents the spirit of exploration and innovation.

5. England

Finally, Fogg must return to England to win his bet. The race against time is
intense, and the tension builds as he faces obstacles that threaten his
chances of success.

Lessons from the Journey

"Around the World in 80 Days" is not just an adventure story; it also offers
valuable lessons for children. Here are some important takeaways:

1. The Importance of Perseverance

Phileas Fogg faces numerous challenges throughout his journey, but he never
gives up. His determination teaches children that perseverance is key to
overcoming obstacles.

2. Embracing Diversity

As Fogg travels through different countries, he encounters various cultures
and traditions. This emphasizes the importance of embracing diversity and
learning from others.

3. The Value of Friendship

The bond between Fogg, Passepartout, and Aouda showcases the significance of
friendship. Their support for one another during tough times highlights the
power of teamwork and loyalty.

4. Time Management

Fogg's journey revolves around the concept of time. Children can learn about
the importance of managing time effectively, as it can make a significant
difference in achieving goals.

Fun Facts About the Book

Here are some fun and interesting facts about "Around the World in 80 Days":

1. Inspiration from Real Travel: Jules Verne was inspired by real-life
explorations and advancements in travel technology during the 19th century.



2. Adaptations: The story has been adapted into numerous films, television
shows, and stage performances, making it a timeless classic.
3. Fiction vs. Reality: While Fogg's journey is fictional, many of the places
he visits are real, allowing readers to explore different cultures and
landscapes.
4. Impact on Travel: The book inspired many to explore the world and has
influenced the way people think about travel and adventure.

Why Children Should Read This Book

"Around the World in 80 Days" is an excellent choice for children for several
reasons:

- Adventure: The thrilling plot keeps readers engaged and eager to find out
what happens next.
- Imagination: The vivid descriptions of different countries and cultures
stimulate children's imaginations and encourage curiosity about the world.
- Moral Lessons: The story teaches important values such as courage, loyalty,
and the importance of kindness.
- Cultural Awareness: Through the various locations Fogg visits, children can
learn about different cultures and traditions, promoting understanding and
respect for diversity.

Conclusion

"Around the World in 80 Days" is not just a story about travel; it is a
remarkable journey filled with adventure, friendship, and valuable life
lessons. Phileas Fogg's determination to complete his journey in 80 days
inspires readers to dream big and face challenges head-on. For children, this
book serves as an exciting introduction to the world of literature and the
joy of exploration. Whether they are reading it for the first time or
revisiting it, the adventures of Phileas Fogg, Passepartout, and Aouda will
continue to spark imagination and inspire future generations.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the main adventure in 'Around the World in 80
Days'?

The main adventure is about Phileas Fogg, who bets that he can travel around
the world in just 80 days.

Who is Phileas Fogg's travel companion?

Phileas Fogg is accompanied by his loyal servant, Passepartout, on his
journey around the world.

What types of transportation does Phileas Fogg use on



his journey?

Phileas Fogg uses various types of transportation, including trains, boats,
and even elephants, to complete his journey.

What is the significance of the bet in the story?

The bet serves as the motivation for Fogg's journey, pushing him to travel
quickly and face various challenges along the way.

What lessons can children learn from 'Around the
World in 80 Days'?

Children can learn about perseverance, the importance of friendship, and the
excitement of exploring different cultures and places.
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